Present were Thomas Mansfield, Merrill Todd and Betty Hooper.

William Brendle came in to complain that it does not appear that Burnham Fuel Co. is abiding by the stipulations handed down by the Board of Adjustment. The Selectmen will look into this matter.

Pistol permits were renewed for Merton Chancey and John Hayes.

Paul Buchanan came in to inquire as to what decision the Selectmen had arrived at in relation to his holding an outdoor music festival on his property on October 6. He was advised that since he has a Court Case scheduled in October regarding a similar affair which he held without benefit of permit, they would refrain from any decision at this time.

Mr. Kenneth Dion came in to ask for an extension to remaining with his trailer at the Friendly Beaver Campground until October 15. He advised the Selectmen that he had made a deposit on an apartment in Manchester, N.H. and holds the key to same, but has limited time in which to make the move. They approved the extension of time.

Chief of Police, John Ballou, came in to discuss the Paul Buchanan permit and to offer advise. At the same time, he and the Selectmen discussed the necessity of Yield and Stop signs in New Boston. The following signs will be erected: Yield - junction of Molly Stark Lane and Route 13; Stop - junction Greenfield Rd. & Old Coach Rd.; Yéeld - Cemetery Hill junction to Meetinghouse Hill; Yield - junction of Molly Stark Lane and Meetinghouse Hill.

August Gomes met with the Selectmen to show what progress has been made to the Tax Map. The cost of copies of these maps was discussed. It was agreed that a fee of \$5.00 each copy would be sufficient - \$1.50 going to Mr. Gomes and the balance to the town.

Mr. James Richard reported by telephone that the storage trailer which the Selectmen approved, is now in place at the back side of the property. The Selectmen may inspect it now if necessary.

The Selectmen met with Fire Dept. members, James Dodge and John Bunting, Road Agent, Almus Chancey, Harold Strong of the Planning Board and Fire Dept. to resolve the completion of the paving of the driveway entry on the Mill St. side of the firehouse. The conditions imposed by Leon and Ella Daniels were read and reviewed. The job will be put out for bid. Specifications will be drawn and advertised.